
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 7th February 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy week we’ve had!  Alongside all of our usual fantastic learning opportunities, our British Values day 
proved incredibly popular with children across the federation yesterday.  This was a great opportunity to ex-
plore how we live out these values in our everyday actions. 

One of our governors, Mrs Stanton, accompanied me in completing observations of writing across both schools 
on Monday and Tuesday—I’m pleased to report we saw some very engaging sessions, in line with our agreed 
approach, and lots of children excited about writ-
ing! 

With best wishes for a peaceful weekend, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

Football Club 

Please note that after half term we will 
no longer be offering football club after 
school on a Thursday.  Wraparound care 
will be available, as usual, until 5.30pm. 

Collective Worship 
 

Classes across the federation took 
part in an online session this week 
to mark Children’s Mental Health 
Week.  Why not have a look at the 
attached guide which shows some 
top tips for families to help pro-
mote positive mental health. 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

 

Star of the Week— Annie, Eve, Devon, Daisy, Jake, 
Willow, Zara, Noah 

Kindness Award— Gene, Jack, Zeff, Toby 

Handwriting Award—Little Owls, Eve, Monty, Aoife 

Corridor King/Queen— Eva and Fonzie 

 

Awards 

Vision Award— George, Bonnie, Thomas, Scarlett S, 
All Bilsdale, Dolly 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate-  Daisy, Eva, Rupert 

 

Mathematics Awards 

 

Y3/4— 1st Arthur, 2nd Hugo, 3rd Eliza 

Y5/6— 1st Sammy, 2nd Monty, 3rd Willow 

Attendance—our whole school target is 96%.   

Bilsdale—95.4% 

Carlton—94.3% 

National Average—94.3% 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

We started our week with a new story - ‘The Growing Story’ is about a little boy who is desperate to 
grow. Throughout the year, he can see his puppy and his chicks growing. The grass grows, flowers 
grow, leaves grow on trees and the corn he planted in spring grows, but is he growing too? We all en-
joyed a great discussion based on how things grow and change before Reception completed a brave 
writing sentence based on the story. It was lovely seeing the children doing brave writing – writing the 
boy’s name: Tom. Everyone could remember that names have a capital letter at the start including 
their own names! The children all were able to label a picture of an item that grows and changes and 
could correctly spot Mrs Cawthra’s error when labelling her picture of a bud by using their fantastic 
phonological skills.  

As part of our topic ‘Long Ago’, we have had great fun learning about toys from the past. We talked 
about the toys that children had to play with and how they differ from the toys we have today. Little 
Owls enjoyed looking at a selection of teddy bears and used the bears to sing teddy bear rhymes, such 
as Ten in the Bed and Teddy Bear, Teddy Bear.  

Throughout the week, we have all been inspired by the School Council’s Great Bird Watch and loved 
being creative – we made our own paper plate birds.  

An incredible week of learning in Class 1- well done everyone!   

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS1 

What a busy week of learning in Class 2! We have begun a new writing unit on ‘The Seasons’, following 
the story of a sycamore tree through the year and discovering all the wildlife that makes the tree its 
home, shelter or food source. The children loved finding out about the Sycamore Moth Caterpillar, and 
were intrigued by its furry appearance, movements and its flamboyant, vivid colourings.  

In D.T. the children have progressed with their investigations of wheels, axles and chassis. They worked 
collaboratively to create simple vehicles, adding the wheels and axles to the body. Could they make it 
move? What a challenge it proved. Some wheels were too small, some too high on the chassis, some 
simply fell off! More investigating and further design adaptations to come next week.  

On Thursday we loved arriving in our red, white and blue clothing. We read the story ‘All Are Welcome’ 
by Alexandra Penfold and from that discussed how we are all different and unique; how we could in-
clude everyone, no matter what skin colour, hair or eye colour, religions or beliefs. The children creat-
ed their own hand print, showing what makes them unique. After some fantastic discussion throughout 
the day around tolerance, the children each made a paper chain link to show their understanding of 
what that means to us in our daily lives. The message we have all taken away from our British Values 
Day is to treat others as we would want to be treated ourselves.  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

We’ve had a busy first half of the week with the children starting a new writing unit, a biography on 
Hatshepsut (ask your child about some amazing facts about this pharaoh) and a new maths unit, frac-
tions. For Y3/4, this has centred on the core knowledge about fractions, that they are equal parts and 
that they are pieces of a whole. They have learnt to recognise the numerator and denominator, unit 
and non-unit fractions. Y5/6 have built on their previous fractions unit multiplying and dividing frac-
tions and calculating fractions of an amount.   

Science and art have both been highlights for the children. All the children have successfully built a 
series circuit using electrical components. They have been able to identify complete circuits and sug-
gest ways to fix a broken circuit. In art, the children have constructed clay statues based on Ancient 
Sumer statues and figurines. Our school values were on show as patience, perseverance and determina-
tion were all needed to create a detailed figure that remained standing.  

Thursday provided a day to reflect and build on the children’s understanding of British Values, particu-
larly mutual respect and tolerance of different faiths and beliefs. The children engaged in a variety of 
activities including group discussions, scenarios and stories to deepen their understanding and consider 
how they can continue to demonstrate these values.   



Diary Dates 

Monday 10th 
February 

SEND Coffee Morning at Bilsdale—
parents/carers from both schools      

welcome 

SEND Parents/Carers Info. on newsletter 

Tuesday 11th 
February 

Safer Internet Day All n/a 

Thursday 13th 
February 

Carlton children visiting St. Botolph’s 
church for Collective Worship 

Carlton n/a 

Friday 14th   
February 

School closes for half term All n/a 

Monday 24th 
February 

School reopens for children and staff All n/a 

Monday 28th 
February 

Library in school All n/a 

Monday 24th 
February 

World Thinking Day Scouts, Guides etc. Info. on newsletter 

Monday 3rd 
March 

Skip 2B Fit—Bilsdale children at Carlton 
all day.  All children in PE kit. 

All More info. to follow 

Thursday 6th 
March 

World Book Day All More info. to follow 

Friday 7th March White Rose Books hosting after school 
book fair 

All More info. to follow 

Monday 10th 
March 

Shine Schools Festival Choir More info. to follow 

Thursday 13th 
March 

Carlton children visiting St. Botolph’s 
church for Collective Worship 

Carlton n/a 

Friday 14th 
March 

Whole school movie night Rec-Y6 Info. sent 

Friday 21st 
March 

KS2 trip to Sunderland Empire KS2 More info. to follow 

Wednesday 26th 
and Thursday 
27th March 

Parent Teacher Consultations R-Y6 More info. to follow 

Friday 28th 
March 

Open Door Art workshop All More info. to follow 

Friday 28th 
March 

Eco-Church Waste 2 Art entries back to 
school by today 

All Info. on newsletter 

Friday 4th April Easter service at St Botolph’s, Carlton—
2pm. 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 4th April Break up for Easter—no after school 
care today 

All n/a 

Monday 21st 
April 

Bank Holiday—school closed All n/a 

Tuesday 22nd 
April 

Staff training day—school closed to    
children 

All n/a 

Wednesday 23rd 
April 

Children return to school for summer 
term 

All n/a 



British Values Day 
 
Thank you to all parents and carers who dug out red, white and blue outfits for the children 
yesterday—it really helped our British Values day be a memorable one!  Children across the 
federation spent the day exploring the different values, with a particular focus on mutual re-
spect and tolerance of different faiths and beliefs.  The day ended with a sharing session 
where all classes across the federation discussed what they had learnt, with Bilsdale joining 
their friends at Carlton via Teams. 

 
 
 



Valentine’s Day Menu 

 

Mrs Myers will be providing the following special menu next Friday, 14th February.  There will 
be no sandwich option on this day but jacket potato with beans will be available as an alterna-
tive. 











Eco Church Spring Challenge 
 
The Eco-Church group are running a new competition for Spring: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Create a piece of art from waste materials such as egg boxes, newspaper, cardboard 
packaging, fabric etc. 

• Base your artwork on an eco-theme, such as nature, oceans, rivers, farming, energy—
there is loads of choice! 

• If using card or paper it must be no larger than A3. 

• Entries must be back to school by Friday 28th March 2025. 
 

 

 
 
 

 



Rotary Writing and Art Competitions 
 
Stokesley Rotary Club have invited children from both schools to take part in their writing 
and/or art competitions.  The theme is ‘Wonderful Water’ and children are invited to cre-
ate: 
 

• A 2D piece of artwork that fits with the theme ‘Wonderful Water’.  It must be no larger 
than A2 in size and can use any medium, including digital artwork. 

• A handwritten or typed story or poem that fits with the theme ‘Wonderful Water’.  Sto-
ries must be a maximum of 550 words, while poetry should be no more than 40 lines.  
Non-fiction writing is permissible and should be no more than 550 words. No pictures or 
drawings should be included. 

 
If your child would like to enter please ask at the office for an information pack.  Entries 
must be returned to school by Thursday 13th February. 
 



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?

fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-

c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w





